SOUTHEASTERN DIAMOND BUSINESS DISTRICT

dba

DIAMOND BUSINESS ASSOCIATION, INC.

 Board of Directors Meeting
July 17, 2014 at US Bank 2nd Floor, 5100 Federal Blvd. SD 92105

MINUTES of the July 17, 2014 Board Meeting  
 Board Members Present: Stephen Walters (PCS World Network), Marco Ortiz (Farmers Insurance Agency), Carlos Vasquez (CIVIC San Diego), Venus Molina (Jacobs Neighborhood Foundation), Karla Ruiz (United Realty), Hugh Muhammad (RBW Security), Tony Araiza (NY Buffalo Wings & Ribs), Marion McCord (Alpha Center), Stacy Breaux (Stanley Breaux Bail Bonds & Notary), Dora Mendivil-Angulo (Center for Employment Training), Omar Ramirez (Neveria Tocumbo Ice Cream Shops),
Quorum was present (11 of 11 members).
Others Present; Steve Otto (SDBD Consultant), Liliana Garcia Rivera (Interim Administrator, SDBD), Warren Simon (BID Foundation), Alicia Martinez Higgs (City of San Diego, Office of Small Business), Darnisha Hunter (Mayor’s Office Representative), Skipper Ragsdale (Anderson Ragsdale Mortuary), Jimmy Slack (Council District 4 Representative), Mathew Gordon (Council District 4 Representative),
Website: www.SDBD.org       Email:  info@SDBD.org
Board meeting was called to order by President Walters at 6:10 p.m. Self introductions were made. There was a quorum.
Public Comment
Darnisha Hunter gave an update on the fire prevention efforts around canyon areas, minimum wage hike approved by the City Council this week, and the new tax credits that will take place starting in January in Enterprise Zones. Formerly the EZ affected tax credits for employees, but now the Governor has approved legislation that will allow businesses in those zones to get tax credits if their hourly rate is from $11 - $28. This will provide a boost to CD4, 8 and 9. She also said the triangular zone at Euclid and Imperial was cleaned up from debris and old tree lights. Jimmy Slack distributed copies of the CD4 newsletter. Skipper Ragsdale spoke briefly on congratulating the new DBID for their formation and establishment of programs that will benefit the business community. He praised their efforts and is available to consult and assist in these programs. He will turn over the past DBID files and monthly storage fees to the new group next month. 

BOARD INSTALLATION FY15 (Effective July 1, 2014)
Pursuant to the DBID Annual Meeting and Elections, President Stephen Walters asked each of the following duly elected board members to formally accept their duties and role as a board member and each one answered in the affirmative: Stephen Walters, Carlos Vasquez, Marco Ortiz, Karla Ruis, Venus Molina, Hugh Muhammad, Tony Araiza, Marion McCord, Stacy Breaux,  Doris Mendivil-Angulo,Omar Ramirez. 
One year members will have another election next June and they will be eligible for a two year term of office. 
CONSENT AGENDA
Motion: Carlos Vasquez made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda items of Board Meeting Minutes of June 12, 2014; Annual Meeting Minutes of June 14, 2014; authorize staff to issue RFP to secure a CPA auditor for FY14 SDBD operations,  but remove two items for discussion: 1) authorize extension of current office sub-lease one additional month, 2) authorize President to sign new office sub-lease agreement; Venus Molina asked to remove one item for discussion 3)authorize the President and Secretary to sign contracts associated with a set of grants received under the County of San Diego Neighborhood Reinvestment and Community Enhancement grants  Venus seconded.  Vote: 10-0-0 (Marion McCord was not present yet). Motion passed. 
Vasquez led a discussion over the lengthy delays in securing the office space at the Tubman Chavez Community Center. Liliana Rivera Garcia updated members on her efforts to include the insurance requirements into the new contract and to get the exact legal language from Neighborhood House the contract calls for. There was considerable uncertainty over the timing of securing the new office space, and the need to have a secure base of operations if the new office is further delayed beyond the end of July, which is the end of the current office extension. Karla Ruiz offered the one month extension at a higher rate ($500 per month) as the SDBD office occupies a large space. 
Motion: Venus Molina made a motion to extend the office sub-lease for one more month (August) at $500 per month and authorize the President to sign the sub-lease agreement Marco Ortiz seconded  Vote: 9-0-1 (Karla Ruiz) motion passed.
Liliana Rivera Garcia updated the board on the $11,300 received from the two County of San Diego grants, and the board praised her fundraising efforts. 
Motion: Venus Molina made a motion to have the President and the Secretary sign the contracts with the County for the Neighborhood Reinvestment and Community Enhancement grant programs Doris Mendivil-Angulo seconded. Vote: 10-0-0 motion passed
BOARD ORIENTATION BOOKS DISTRIBUTED
Steve Otto distributed Board Orientation books to each board member. The books contain copies of the legal documents and governing manuals of the SDBD.
Marion McCord arrived at 6:30pm. 
Financial Reports for July, 2013 through June, 2014
Alicia Martinez Higgs reported that the cash in the city’s SDBD account is $4710.86 from June bid assessments collected by the city.
The financials were received and filed.

Executive Committee Report: Walters reported that the Executive Committee reviewed the  
8 of 11 board responses to the preferred date/time of board meetings and the survey revealed that the 3rd Tuesday in the month at 9am was favored. Liliana Rivera Garcia said she had a discussion with the city and they said the conference room in the Tubman Chavez Community Center was available at no charge to the renters (SDBD), and that it could be a board meeting location in the future. The large assembly area will have a usage fee of about $100-$150 per hour or so. Also other offices there are still vacant and the cost is $1200 per year with a 5 percent increase each year. Another office is being explored as they are small in size.
Motion: Karla Ruiz made a motion to have the SDBD board meetings on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 9am. Venus seconded. Vote; 11-0-0 motion passed.
Marketing and Promotions Committee Report 
Venus Molina announced upcoming events:  Taste of the Diamond on August 14th from 6pm – 9 in the Big Lots parking lot, and the Diamond Casino Night on October 11th. The word “Casino” of “The Casino Night” was subject of a short discussion, and will be reviewed. Molina asked to defer this meeting/report until a new Administrator is selected and then have a full committee meeting to discuss details of the coming events and promotions. 
Marco Ortiz left the room at 6:45

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FY15

After short discussion of the process to select Officers, it was decided to open nominations for each office separately, ask for volunteers for each position, and then close the nomination for that position. Karla Ruiz led the nomination process. Stephen Walters accepted nomination for President. Carlos Vasquez accepted nomination for Vice President. Karla Ruiz accepted the nomination for Secretary. Stacy Breaux accepted the nomination for Treasurer. 

Stephen Walters asked for a vote for the Officers for FY15, and the vote was 11-0-0 to accept the Officers. There was no opposition nor abstensions.
Steve Otto asked board members to complete a “Diamond Business Community Survey” before the retreat on Saturday so it can be used as a planning tool. 

The Joint Administrator Selection Committee and an Executive Committee report will be presented to the Board of Directors during the Closed Session following this board meeting. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm.
Closed Session
The Board adjourned into Closed Session to interview up to three candidates to make a selection for position of Administrator. Ten board members were in attendance; Marco Ortiz had to leave earlier during the previous meeting.

Board Meeting Reconvened
The Board reconvened from Closed Session.  President Walters called the meeting to order at 8:35 pm. He announced the board action taken at the Closed Session: 

Motion: Venus Molina made a motion to approve the selection of Liliana Rivera Garcia as the Administrator, and authorize the President to negotiate and sign a contract. The Treasurer is to be part of the negotiation. Seconded by Tony Arraiza. Vote: 10-0-0. Motion passed. 

The board meeting was adjourned at 8:40pm.
Written by Warren Simon
BID Advocate Representative
